Mason Women’s Lacrosse Booster Meeting
Wednesday, September 12th at 7:30 pm
Location:  Basil’s

Welcome: Warren Wells welcomes Missy Block, Ken Ecoffey, , Mike Ohler, Kevin Carroll, Terry Grove, Debi Burke, Bonnie Carroll, Gail Stone, Bill LaSalla, Coach Jim and Shawn Stone.

Old Business
· Motion to approve last month’s meeting minutes by Shawn Stone and second by Andrea Ecoffey.
· The High School tournament that was to be held on 11/11/18 is cancelled.  We will have to table that until next year.
· Taylor Cummings clinic was cancelled due to weather.

Upcoming Events
· Fall Team Mixer.  Discussed a lack of interest and ways to get more players/families involved.  Coach Jim is having a mandatory team meeting instead of OTT that day and has agreed to hold the meeting at Diggs to help gain some momentum in participation.  Mingle hour could now start at 4:30 for those who would like to drop off their daughter and just stay.  Teri Grove went there for a volleyball function and suggested we talk to management about roping off a section to reserve for us like the volleyball team did to ensure plenty of seating for the girls.  Coach would like some appetizers provided for the girls immediately following the meeting, which he believes he could get through all of the information in 45 minutes to an hour.  Some of the booster board members will be reaching out to each class to also try and get more participation.
· Fall Tournaments – Coach is waiting for clarification from OHSAA regarding the rule change to allow unlimited number of players from one school on a team.
· ONU 9/30 – 13 players signed up so far.  Roster has to be sent in to ONU by Friday, 9/14.
· Loveland 10/14 – 16 so far and waitlisted.  The coaches, along with the board will put the teams together.  Coach will have the roster released within the next week since it can only be Senior, Juniors and sophomores.
· OSU 10/28 – 16 players signed up so far.
· MABA update-Ticket prices for football games went up to $8 for everyone.  All tickets prices for other sports will remain the same.  The Board has talked about forming a group of 10 volunteers to help fundraise for the football playoffs which could be on 11/2, 11/9 and/or 11/16.  Ken will be the lead for this.  It was suggested that we get a sign up genius out as soon as possible to get our 10 person team set.  So far we have the following volunteers:  Bill LaSalla, Bob Bangs, Mike & Cathy Ohler.  Ken will attend the next meeting on 9/17.
· Call to Committees – Debi Burke/Shawn Stone/Bonnie Carroll will do player packs, Uniform Coordinating will be Debi Burke/Gail Stone, Concessions will be Debi Burke/Kathy Cooper.  Spring Break planning will be Elanie Elko/Missy Block/Andrea Ecoffey, Video will be Warren Wells/Brian Hoffman/Shawn Stone, After Prom is cancelled, Youth Night will be Shawn Stone/Bob Bangs, Team Banner/Photos will be Bonnie Carroll/Shawn Stone(there were issues with the resolution due to a player having to be added in and where the photo was taken.  Shawn plans to rent a high resolution lens for the pictures) and Pre-Season hype video will be Kim LaSalla.  All other positions can be filled as the season approaches.
· Heritage Parade – information was just sent out about where the staging area is and other information.  Coach Jim will reach out to the players via Group Me with the details for those who wish to participate.


· Concessions for 11/11/18 – Debi Burke, Kathy Cooper, Shawn Stone and Warren Wells will get together and discuss what items will be needed for the Atrium side.  A sign up Genius will go out shortly to get volunteers to work the concessions that day.  Coach will take care of reaching out to the players to get some volunteers for guest coaches, scoring, etc.  Shawn Stone will send details to coach Jim of what help he would need from the HS players.
· Concession update with the boys – Shawn has gotten permission from Kathy to share the Atrium concession stand with the boys for a one year trial period.  Just waiting on word from the Boy’s Booster Board but it looks like we will be able to share due to the construction on the Middle School side.
· Current roster stand at 43.
· Next meeting is October 10th.
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Budget
· The budget has been sent to MABA for final approval.  Looks to be approved shortly.
· Looking to buy 2 large, 10 x 20 tents printed with Mason Lacrosse for the upcoming season.  Shawn will look at getting those ordered right away.
· The board has still not gotten paid from Kohl’s.  Warren has a contact now and will be reaching out.
· If everything goes as planned, we look to have a $3500 surplus at the end of this season.

Coaches Corner
· Coach Jim was present.  
· The coaches are trying to be cognizant of the girls’ time and will try and have meetings, work-outs, etc. together.
· Lindsey Zeltwinger is now an assistant coach.  With her work schedule she will present 3-4 times a week, Hailey will be at every practice/game, Brett due to her work schedule will only be there 1 time a week and Swig’s time will be limited to 3-4 times per week due to her work schedule, her wedding and some personal issues.
· Senior meeting was held at Coach Jim’s house….went well.  Went over goals for the season and introduced the conditioning schedule.  We will be having more Ignition during the season and Coach is working with Patrick to get the weight lifting program finalized.
· Coach is sending out the helmets in the next month to be inspected.
· The players have a vastly reduced fall schedule to help alleviate burn out like last year.


Call to Close – Motion to dismiss by Mike Ohler and second by Missy Block.
